
 

MINUTES 
 

HISTORIC RESOURCES COMMISSION 
January 19, 2011 

 
The Historic Resources Commission met on Wednesday, January 19, 2011 at 3:00pm at the King 
Street Meeting Room at 100 N. King St. 
 
Committee members present were: Susan Sneeringer, Dries Jansma, Ronald Schultz, Stephen 
Fosberg, Terry Ruscin, and Donald Wilson    
 
Henderson County staff in attendance were:  Parker Sloan, planner  
 
CALL TO ORDER/WELCOME 
Susan Sneeringer called the meeting to order and welcomed all in attendance.  
 
 
DISCUSSION ITEMS 
 
Donald Wilson discussed the visit that he and Stephen Foseberg made to the Rhinherts residence in 
Laurel Park. He said the property was a possible candidate for an archeological survey due to the 
large number of arrowheads a the property that could be dated back to a variety of time groups and 
time periods. He suggested that Patricia Rhinehert was a good possible choice for an additional 
committee member.  
 
Matt Cable, planner, gave a short presentation to the committee regarding the Dana small area plan. 
Included in his discussion, was how the Dana planning committee was formed and what their 
charge was. After Matt gave a summary of what the Dana Plan recommendations were and what it 
asked of the Historic Resource Commission he asked that if the HRC would like to give its own 
recommendations on the Plan they could. 
 
The Committee then decided to review the copies of the Dana Plan given to them and discuss any 
possible recommendations or changes at their next scheduled meeting. 
 
The committee then moved on to reviewing the draft design guidelines page by page. 
 
IMPORTANT DATES 
The next meeting will be held on February 16, 2011 at 3:00 pm in the King Street Meeting Room. 
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